
The Joint Communiqué of the meeting of the Heads of the 

Competition Authorities of the Federative Republic of 

Brazil, the Russian Federation, the Republic of India and the 

People's Republic of China, as a result of the BRIC 

International Competition Conference 
 
 
 
 
The Heads of the competition authorities of Brazil, Russia, India and China 

(BRIC) held their meeting in Kazan, Russia, on September 1, 2009 during the 

BRIC International Competition Conference. 

 

The Heads of the competition authorities of Brazil, Russia, India and China 

(BRIC) emphasized that the BRIC dialogue in the framework of competition 

policy is based on mutual trust and respect. 

 

The Heads of the competition authorities of Brazil, Russia, India and China 

(BRIC) recognized that an effective competition policy is one of the important 

factors in addressing global financial crisis.  

 

The Heads of the competition authorities of Brazil, Russia, India and China 

(BRIC) expressed their strong commitment to further exchange opinions on 

different aspects of competition policy and enforcement through four-way dialogue 

in international fora already in place in which they participate. 

 

The Heads of the competition authorities of Brazil, Russia, India and China 

(BRIC) recommended the publication of the material of the BRIC International 

Competition Conference on their respective official websites for the purpose of 

competition advocacy. 

 



The Heads of the competition authorities of Brazil, Russia, India and China 

(BRIC) expressed their willingness to organize the BRIC International 

Competition Conference on regular basis.  

 

 

 

For the Brazilian Competition Policy System 

 

 

 

For the Federal Antimonopoly Service of the Russian Federation 

 

 

 

For the Competition Commission of India 

 

 

 

For the State Administration for Industry & Commerce of the People’s Republic of 

China 

 

 


